
 

 

TOWN OF HEBRON  

SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 20, 2023 

 

PRESENT:  Rich James, Paul Hazelton, Pat Moriarty, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator  

 

OTHERS PRESENT:   

 

9:08 A.M. COMMENCE MEETING:  Chair James commenced the meeting.  

 

9:08 A.M. NON-PUBLIC SESSION:  Chair James moved to enter into non-public session 

pursuant to RSA 91-A:3, II (e) pending litigation, seconded by Vice-Chair Hazelton.  

Rich James  -  yes   Paul Hazelton   -  yes   Pat Moriarty  -  yes 

 

9:35 A.M. OUT OF NON-PUBLIC SESSION:  Chair James moved to come out of non-public 

session, seconded by Vice-Chair Hazelton.  Rich James  -  yes   Paul Hazelton   -  yes   

Pat Moriarty  -  yes 

 

9:35 A.M. 2023 BUDGET – SALARIES:  Chair James reviewed with the Board the pay for the 

Town Office Building employees and the Police Chief.  Chair James noted that the 

Consumer Price Index increase for 2023 was 6.2%.  The Board addressed pay increases 

for the Tax Collector, Town Clerk, Police Chief, Town Administrator, Administrative 

Assistant, Webmaster, Deputy Town Clerk, General Maintenance, and the Town 

Auditors.  Vice-Chair Hazelton moved to accept the pay increases for the aforementioned 

positions, seconded by Selectman Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.    

 

9:44 A.M. COMMUNITY CENTER/LIBRARY BUILDING BOND AGREEMENT:  Chair 

James discussed with the Board signing the paperwork with regards to the proposed bond 

for the Community Center/Library Building.  Vice-Chair Hazelton moved to authorize 

Chair James to sign the paperwork for Union Bank for proposed bond, seconded by 

Selectman Moriarty.  This paperwork is nonbinding if the article does not pass.  The vote 

was unanimous.   

 

9:55 A.M. ACTION ITEMS: 

• The Select Board signed the letter to the State of NH Liquor Commission 

regarding the request by the Hebron Village Store to obtain a Restaurant 

Bev/Wine liquor license. 

 

10:00 A.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Vice-Chair Hazelton moved to adjourn the meeting at 

10:00 a.m., seconded by Selectman Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn 

Town Administrator  

 

 

 

 

 


